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Have you ever noticed that some medications look like candy? Some medications are even made into 
gummies and lollipops, which can be very appealing to children. It is important for children to know the 
di�erence between the two—and to treat them di�erently. Parents can support this di�erence by not using 
the word “candy” when talking about medications—even when trying to convince a child to take a 
medication. Using the word “candy” in this way can be a dangerous practice.

SafeMedicationUse.ca received a report about a child who took a parent’s Imodium (loperamide) because to 
the child, it looked and tasted like candy. Imodium is used to treat diarrhea. It comes in capsules, liquid, and 
fast-dissolving tablets. In this case, a package of mint-�avoured, fast-dissolving Imodium was left on a desk at 
home. The child peeled the wrapper o� and ate 4 tablets. When the parents realized what had happened, 
they took the child to the emergency department. Charcoal was given to the child at the hospital. 
Fortunately, the child did not su�er any serious harm. 

SafeMedicationUse.ca has the following advice for parents and caregivers to help prevent children 
from thinking of medications as candy and to avoid accidental poisoning:
•   Never call medication “candy”. If children believe that a medication is a type of candy, they may take it on 

their own. Teach children to always ask an adult before eating or drinking anything.
•   Keep all medications and natural health products, including vitamins and mineral supplements (e.g., iron, 

calcium, magnesium), out of the reach of children. Do not rely on “child-resistant” caps to keep children safe 
from medications. Children can sometimes open prescription bottles with this type of cap. Consider using 
cabinets with safety locks, or even a locked box, to store your medications.

•   If you think your child has accidentally taken medication, contact your doctor or your local poison control 
centre (www.capcc.ca) for advice. Keep the phone number of your local poison control centre in a visible 
area of the house. A good place is in the kitchen, for example, on the refrigerator. 

Read our safety tips on Preventing Errors with Children's Medicines for more information.
(http://safemedicationuse.ca/newsletter/newsletter_children_part2.html)

Read our safety tips on safe storage of medications under Misconception One: It doesn’t matter where I keep 
my medicine (http://safemedicationuse.ca/newsletter/newsletter_Misconception1Storage.html)
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